Administrator’s Report

2006 was a remarkable and eventful year.  The Hong Kong Bar Association was the host of 2006 World Conference of Barristers and Advocates, it was an honour for the Bar Secretariat to be involved in planning and organizing such an important conference of the international legal profession.  
The event brought together over 40 eminent speakers and more than 250 barristers from 10 common law jurisdictions.  In order to make the conference more attractive, the organizing committee had organized a variety of social activities, which included Welcome Reception, World Bar Conference Cup Race and Gala Dinner.  A follow-on session of the conference was held in Shanghai and was again well attended by more than 50 barristers from different parts of the world.  Although the Secretariat’s resources were stretched to the best possible limit, we are delighted to see the conference turned out to be a great success.

Despite the fact that the membership of the Bar is increasing at a brisk pace, the staff levels within the Bar Secretariat have remained relatively constant.  We will strike our best to streamline the work process and continue to provide high quality and efficient services to the members.
We are very lucky to have Miss Felicia Yip joining the Secretariat as the Administrative Secretary last year.  Miss Yip is responsible for providing support to a number of Special Committees which include the Special Committee on Discipline and Special Committee on External Affairs.  Our former Office Assistant, Mr. Yung Kai Sun, retired in March 2006 after his 17 years of dedicated service to the Bar.
The Secretariat and I are indebted to the Chairman, the Bar Council and Special Committees for their support and guidance during the course of the year.  I would also like to express my sincere gratitude to the staff members of the Secretariat for their hard work.   I look forward to the privilege of working with the Association in the year ahead.
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